
MINUTES 
446TH MEETING OF THE FACULTY SENATE 

3:00 pm, Wednesday, January 20, 2016 
School of Medicine Administration, Boardroom 103 

 
PRESENT: Drs. Andrisse, Barone, Best, Blakeley, Bunz, Carey, Chanmugam, Crino, Frank, Gonzalez-
Fernandez, Hartman, Ishii, Kudchadkar, Li, Mahesh,  Marciscano, McCormack, Mooney, Poynton,  
Redgrave, Rini, Shuler, Swartz, Tamashiro, Taverna, Tobian, Tufaro, Urban, Wade, Wilson, Zahnow 
Mmes:  Messrs:
 
ABSENT: Drs. Ahuja, Aucott, Aygun, Barker, Bivalacqua, Bosmans, Bydon, Chaudry, Chung, Conte, 
Daoud, Daumit, Dlhosh, Eghrari, Gable, Gupta, Huddle, Lee, Lehmann, Neiman, Pettigrew, Puts, 
Püttgen, Reddy, Redgrave, Rini, Shepard, Sokoll, Solomon, Sperati, Srikumaran, Tewelde, Wyhs, Zhou 
Mmes: Vargas Messrs:  
 
REGULAR GUESTS: Dr. Skarupski 
Mmes:   Messrs: 
 
GUESTS: Drs. Clements, Day, Fivush, Harvey, Ishii, Kerilla, McLean 
 

I. Approval of the minutes. The minutes of the 445th meeting of the Faculty Senate of December 9 
2015, were presented. A motion was made, seconded, and minutes were approved as distributed.  
 
Announcements and comments from Chair Dr. Crino. The Institute for Excellence in 
Education (IEE) is hosting its annual education conference and celebration on March 11th. See 
their website. The Office of Women in Science and Medicine (OWISM) is sponsoring the annual 
Catherine DeAngelis Lecture on February 8th at 4PM in the Chevy Chase Auditorium. Dr. Lisa 
Ishii was selected to be this year’s recipient of the Vice Dean’s Award for the Advancement of 
Women and Jo Handelsman (Associate Director for Science at the White House Office of Science 
and Technology Policy) will be the keynote speaker. 

 
II. Barbara Fivush, MD, Director of OWISM and Lisa Ishii, MD, MHS, Associate Prof., Dept. 

of Otolaryngology. Drs. Ishii and Fivush reviewed the recommendations from the 
2014 Committee on the Status of Women report. Conclusion: persistent inequity by gender in all 
3 domains of promotion, leadership, and satisfaction. Top 3 priority recommendations were: (1) 
leadership: collect and maintain departmental organizational charts; (2) leadership: institute 
unconscious bias training for all search committees; (3) promotion: educate departmental 
promotions committees.   

 
III. Patricia McLean, JD, Senior Associate General Counsel and Judy Harvey, Sr. HR 

Administrator, Leave and Records. Ms. McLean and Ms. Harvey reviewed the faculty parental 
leave guidelines (see attached). Important to note that these are ‘guidelines’ and not policy, which 
is binding. Faculty do not accrue or use leave the way staff do; faculty ‘take leave’ without 
interruption in pay. Faculty are covered by the federal Family & Medical Leave Act (FMLA) – 
which provides for up to 12 weeks of unpaid leave. Faculty Senate recommendation: form a small 
subcommittee to draft an official faculty leave policy.  
 

IV. Michael Barone, MD, MPH, Associate Dean for Faculty Development in Education. Dr. 
Barone shared the 3-item Qualtrics survey instrument (see attached) they used in pediatrics to 
gauge the use and satisfaction with the new travel management program. Discussed surveying all 

http://www.hopkinsmedicine.org/institute_excellence_education/
http://www.hopkinsmedicine.org/women_science_medicine/resources/


faculty via the OFD Faculty Connects system. Decided to have a later discussion about this and 
then bring in Valerie Sikora and Amy Page back to hear feedback.  

 
V. Jennifer Kerilla, Director, International Scholars. Ms. Kerilla reviewed the process of 

sponsoring international trainees, fellows, and faculty. Most important point is to talk to the 
departmental credentialing coordinator first! Ideally, starting the process early – 90 days in 
advance. Be sure to be clear about what the person will be doing, how long they are anticipated to 
be at Johns Hopkins, and if they will be paid wages or stipend. Approval from their office comes 
BEFORE immigration issues. www.ois.jhu.edu.  
 

VI. Richard Day, MS. Director, Quality Improvement. Mr. Day updated the group on the U.S. 
News and World Report of best hospitals methodology and patient safety indicators (see 
attached).  
 

VII. Stanley Andrisse, PhD, MBA, Co-President JH Postdoctoral Association (PDA) and Rohan 
Gupta, MHU Research Fellow. Dr. Andrisse briefed the group on the PDA (see attached). There 
are ~1,600 post-docs in the SOM, SON, and SPH. Their annual retreat is scheduled for 5/26.  
 

With there being no further business Dr. Crino thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the meeting at 
5:04 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Masaru Ishii, MD, PhD 
Recording Secretary  
 

http://www.ois.jhu.edu/
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